
Active Shooter Response – Landscaping
Fatality File

Fatal Active Shooter Incident During Landscaping Work  
On July 18, 2023, a tragic active shooter incident occurred at a commercial
landscaping site in Houston, Texas, resulting in the deaths of two landscaping
workers. The workers, part of a crew maintaining a large corporate property, were
caught in an unexpected shooting that began in a nearby office building and spilled
over into the outdoor area where they were working.

Despite the workers’ efforts to seek cover, the shooter targeted individuals in open
spaces, leading to the fatalities. The investigation revealed that the landscaping
crew had not received active shooter response training, and the site lacked emergency
protocols for such an event. Emergency services responded swiftly, but the incident
highlighted the vulnerabilities in current safety measures for outdoor workers in
unpredictable situations.

In response to the tragedy, the landscaping company has implemented comprehensive
active shooter response training for all employees, including regular drills and the
establishment of emergency communication systems. The incident serves as a stark
reminder of the need for proactive safety measures in all work environments,
particularly in outdoor and public spaces where the risks of such incidents are often
underestimated.
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